Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Building Code Administrators and Inspectors Board
RULE NO.: RULE TITLE:
61G19-6.012: Provisional Certificates

NOTICE OF CHANGE

Notice is hereby given that the following changes have been made to the proposed rule in accordance with subparagraph 120.54(3)(d)1., F.S., published in Vol. 38, No. 22, June 1, 2012 issue of the Florida Administrative Weekly.

The changes are as follows:

(1) No change.

(2) Provisional certificates are not renewable, and are valid for the following terms:

(a) Three years for inspectors.

(b) Three years for plans examiners.

(c) Three years for building code administrators or building officials.

(2)(3) Provisional inspector or plans examiner certificates shall only be issued to applicants who demonstrate at the time of their application that they possess all of the standards and eligibility requirements for standard certification as set forth in Section 468.609(2), F.S. Provisional building code administrator certificates shall only be issued to applicants who demonstrate at the time of their application that they possess all of the standards and eligibility requirements for standard certification as set forth in Section 468.609(3), F.S.

(3)(4) Provisional certificates shall only be issued to persons employed by an agency of government and the authority of the certificate shall be limited to the jurisdiction of the government agency with which the applicant was employed at the time the provisional certificate was originally issued.

(4)(5) The Board shall restrict provisional certificate holders by limiting their work, when such restrictions are determined by the Board’s evaluation of the facts of each application to be necessary to protect the public health, safety and welfare.

(5)(6) Following the submission of an application for provisional certification as either an inspector or plans examiner, the applicant shall be eligible to perform duties in the category for which the application has been submitted for up to a maximum of one hundred twenty (120) days from the date the application is submitted, and subject to the following conditions:

(a) through (d) No change.
THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE IS: Robyn Barineau, Executive Director, Building Code Administrators and Inspectors Board, 1940 North Monroe Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0750
